Friday 28th June 2024

“ As we close our week together, it has been lovely to reflect on how fantastic
our year 6 children have performed over the past two nights in their
production of ‘Porridge.’ They have displayed all of our school values and
ensured that they were magnificent! Next week, our children will be working
with their new teachers in their new classes - another step forward in our
progression as a school. | hope that as many of you as possible can attend our
Summer Fayre this Saturday, from 12pm to 3pm.”

Mr. D Paton, Headteacher.
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PARENTS CONSULTATION SURVEYS

Following our Parent Consultation Meetings last week in EYFS - Y5, we would really
appreciate it if you could take the time to complete the Evolve surveys which will be
sent to you this weekend, to provide feedback about the school and our next steps.

These will close and be collated on Sunday at 12pm.

PUPIL INFORMATION SHEETS

At half term, you were sent pupil information sheets via Evolve. These Evolve forms
contain information that will be vital to your child’s new class teacher for the year
ahead. We would appreciate if you could take the time to provide this information for
your child so it can be passed on to your child’s class teacher prior to transition next
week. We have resent the Evolve forms to your email.

TRANSITION DAYS - MONDAY - NEDNESDAY

Next week we will have our whole school transition days on Monday to Wednesday. On
Monday the children should be dropped off and collected from their current classroom.
On Tuesday and Wednesday, the children should be dropped off and collected from their
new classrooms, please see letter sent earlier in the week for clarification. During
collection on Tuesday and Wednesday, we will be holding drop in sessions for parents to
meet their child’s new class teacher and to see their new classroom. Just to clarify,
during our transition days next week Monday-Wednesday, the children should come to
school wearing whatever they would normally wear for their year group on those days.
If your child would usually have PE on one of those days they can still wear their PE kit
on that day, otherwise they can wear uniform as usual. Extra swimming lessons for
those children who usually go swimming on a Monday will take place as usual, so please
send your child to school with their swimming kit.

When the current Year 6 return to school on Wednesday 3rd July they will be taught for
the day in the school hall.

POLLING DAY - THURSDAY 4TH JULY

On Thursday 4th July, the school will be used as a polling station. The school will remain
open on this day. Mrs Povey’s classroom will be used for polling and the children in

Class 3H will be taught in the hall on Thursday.

CAREERS DAY - MONDAY 8TH JULY - VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED

We will be holding our annual careers’ day on Monday 8th July. We would be extremely
grateful if any parents or family members were willing to come to school to talk to the
children about their careers, as they love hearing about what they can do when they are
older and asking questions about possible future careers. Please see later in the
newsletter for more information or the letter attached to your email.

FORTHCOMING DATES

Monday 1st July - Wednesday 3rd July = Whole school transition
Monday 1st July = KS2 Extra swimming lessons
Monday 1st July = Wimbledon
Monday 8th July = Careers’ Day
Monday 8th July = KS2 Extra swimming lessons
Wednesday 10th July = Year 2 - Infant Music Festival
Wednesday 10th July = Sports’ Personality of the Year Awards = 3.30pm
Thursday 11th July = KS2 Town Sports’ Competition = 1-4pm
Monday 15th July - Thursday 18th July = Year 6 = York
Wednesday 17th July = EYFS and KS1 Awards = 9.15am
Thursday 18th July = Year 3-5 Awards = 9.15am
Friday 19th July = Year 6 Leavers Service = 9.15am

SUMMER FAYRE - SATURDAY 29TH JUNE = 12-3PM

On Saturday 29th June, we will be holding our PTFA Summer Fayre. Thank you for your
tombola donations. Please make sure you bring cash to the Summer Fayre as although
you can pay by card for the PTFA run stalls the children’s stalls will be cash only
payment. Thank you to our parent volunteers for the event. If you report to the
Summer Fayre entrance on arrival you will then be directed to your child’s stall.

We hope to see you on Saturday.

SUIMER FAYRE = SATURDAY 291 JUNE 2=
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SATUR

DAY 29TH JUNE

A2ZPM - 3PM @ ILUNT.SHEATHIPRIMARY SCHOOL
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Please bring cash! Mobile phone QR code payments
will also be available on some stalls. (Google/Apple Pay)




LUNT'S HEATH
CAREERS DAY

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Firstly: I would, like to- thank our previous Careers Day volunteers [or sharing your careers and, excperiences with
to- announce that: ons Monday 8thy July 203k, Lunt's Heaths will: be hosting, our- third, “Careers Day.” We hope,
further education, and, ultimately the stepping-stones to- achiere their desired careers. In additions all childrer will

The, children, are being asked, to- come, to- schools on this day to- Dress for Success - aftire linked, to- their future
cannot do this withoub youl We appreciate that our parents are: valuable members of our school, communitiy and,
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Y ours Sincerely

MUS& Camf:m
Year & Teacher
claire.cameron@luntsheathhaltoruschuuk,

(Design and, Technology | ead)

Childs Nome:
Closs & Teacher:
Occupation:
E-Mail, Address
Phone, Numbers

VOLUNTEERS

NEEDED
MONDAY 8TH JULY



o Ambition

. Enterprise

e Inner-Resilience
e Collaboration
 Understanding

Has your child gone above and beyond o demonstrate one of our school values
at home? Nominate them for a Value Award and we will surprise them in
Celebration Assembly!

Nominate your child by sending an email with reasen and supperting photo if
appropriate to: sec®@luntsheath halton.sch.uk

Our OTIS programme (On Time, In School) is designed to promote
the importance of this. Even being 5 minutes late each day across a
year equates to 15 hours lost learning. School has remained open
from 8:35am to ensure that children can access easily.
Holidays in term time cannot be authorised unless it for fills the
criteria in the Leave of Absence policy. Please keep this in mind
when considering any holiday booking.

U115 AARD WINNERS

Whole School Attendance target
for 2023-2024 is 96%.
Last year was 95.4%

Attendance since 4th Sept = 95%
Attendance this week = 96.5%
The highest so far this year!
It is vital that we maintain a high attendance rate to
ensure that children maximise their
time in school.
Attendance Winners this week:
EYFS / KS1 = 98.9% - Miss Walters, 2H
KS2 = 99%, Mrs Mcllhagga, 4H

LUNCIRTIMIE STARS
EYFS = Arlo Price
YEAR 1 = Ayda Griffin
YEAR 2 = Emily Lockett
YEAR 3 = Samuel Doubleday
YEAR 4 = Heidi Flanagan
YEAR 5 = James Escosio
YEAR 6 = Imogen Jones




LUNT'S HEATH

Beef Burger served in a Bun Mac ‘n’ Cheese served with Cottage Pie served with
with Potato Wedges & Garlic & Herb Bread and Seasonal Vegetables
Seasonal Vegetables or Baked Beans Seasonal Vegetables

'VEGETARIAN VERSION OF THE ABOVE AVA

Jacket Potato with a Deli Choice of Breads Jacket Polato with a
Selection of Fillings with a Selection of Fillings Selection of Fillings
Served with a Side Salad Served with a Side Salad Served with a Side Salad

Apple Pie & Custard Chocolate Crispy Cake Apple & Grape Pot

MfAILHELE EVERY DAY — I.INLIHITED SALAD, FRESHLY BAKEH BREAD, FRUITYDGHUHT& FRESH FHUIT FIJﬂTE‘R FOR ALLERGEN Ilﬂlm'ﬂﬂﬂ. PL

Sweet Chilli Chicken served Fish Finger (MSC) Taco served with
with Noodles & Seasonal Vegetables Chips & Peas or Baked Beans

\LABLE DAILY

Deli Choice of Breads Jacket Potato with a
with a Seleetion of Fillings Selection of Fillings
Served with a Side Salad Served with a Side Salad



. Ambition

. Enterprise

Inner—Resilience
Collaboration
Understanding

Has your child gone above and beyond to demonstrate one of our school values
at home? Nominate them for a Value Award and we will surprise them in
Celebration Assembly!

Nominate your child by sending an email with reasen and supperting photo if
appropriate to: sec@|luntsheath.halton.sch.uk

We are asking for parent nominations of pupils who have
demonstrated one or more of our Lunt’'s Heath Values at home:
- Ambition
- Enterprise
- Inner-Resilience
- Collaboration
- Understanding
We love to hear about how our children fulfil our school values in thei
everyday lives. Here are this week’'s Community Value Award winners:

Charlotte for showing Collaboration and Inner-Resilience
Charlotte completed Junior Warrior in Leeds last weekend completing
a 3k race with 15 obstacles through mud and water. Including muddy
mayhem, canopy climb and slideaway. Charlotte was the youngest
member of the team competing and managed to keep up and support
her team members so they all finished together.

This is Charlotte's 2nd year completing the race and she's already
looking forward to next year. Well done Charlotte!
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Class Name of child Reason for award
RL Jacob Thompson Curriculum — Fantastic independent writing.

Luciano Allen Desousa Inner Resilience — For showing inner resilience when learning to
‘fred talk’ new words in phonics.

RH Dylan Mclirow Curriculum — For hard work in Maths.

Grace Cunningham Inner Resilience — Always striving to show off her very best with
her writing.

1L Nahla Donaldson Curriculum — For her amazing effort in the presentation of her
work.

Emily Thistlewood Inner Resilience — For never giving up and for always trying her
best.

1H Elsie Mellor Curriculum — For beautiful handwriting whilst you have been
writing your story in English this week!

Arthur Doyle Inner Resilience — For making great choices and being super
sensible!

2L Frankie Fitzsimons Curriculum — For innovating and planning your own adventure
chapter inspired by our class text Paddington. Your writing
included excellent Y2 writing skills, interesting vocabulary and you
made improvements to your writing independently — Well done!

Thomas Linfield Inner Resilience — Although you weren’t able to join in sports week
activities or Sports Day, you were positive and showed super inner
resilience. Even with one strong arm you completed your DT
sewing product and tackled other challenges with a smile! - | am so
proud of you!

2H Florence Murnane Curriculum — For her use of vocabulary in her writing when writing
her own Paddington adventure chapter.

Jessica Swift Inner Resilience — For demonstrating inner resilience when sewing
her final pouch for Aladdin in DT using the cross stitch.
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Class Name of child Reason for award
3L George Barrow Curriculum — For using the skills acquired in PSHE and transferring
them to the playground after helping an injured friend.

Florence Gerrard Inner Resilience — Great resilience in her writing and reading

sessions.
3H Alesha Atkinson Curriculum — for impressing all the teachers with her progress in
reading and the expression she gives with confidence.

Yuvan Sunil Inner Resilience — for making fantastic progress in his collaboration
skills with a variety of pupil and making sure everyone feels
included.

4L Charlotte Tomlinson Curriculum — For writing a wonderful and well-thought-out play
script for our class text.

Layla Rhodes. Inner Resilience — For showing her inner resilience while playing
rounders in PE.

4H Scarlett Murnane Curriculum — For producing a fantastic, detailed playscript.
Eedi Wood Inner Resilience — For persevering with her written work even
though she has her arm and hand in plaster.
Well done Eedi!
L
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Class Name of child Reason for award
5L Bobby Fitzsimons Curriculum — For working hard to be his best self in Maths to make
good progress in his work.
Evelyn Eyo Inner Resilience — For having a no-fear attitude towards her work
in English to produce excellent results.
5H Asmin Yolcu Curriculum — For doing her best in all of her work every day always
applying herself to her learning.
Jack Eshlin Inner Resilience — Never giving up in lessons always aiming to push
himself!
6L All of 6L 6L have worked super hard on their Y6 play which they performed
3 TIMES this week for parents, family members and the school.
They put so much hard work in and reaped the rewards. Well done,
6L and all the best for your transition to high school next week!
6H All of 6H Class 6H for a fantastic effort over the last 4 weeks rehearsing and

performing Porridge. Every single member of the audience left
bursting with pride, well done!




VEAR 1+ 2 AWARDS

Spelling Shed Champlon
| Thomas' L|nf|eld
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Maths Shed Champlon »
Dalsy Langley '

. .‘:~",’_Q‘je Champlon
P Ar|a Fay '

s R ellu g She‘f
B | Penny L|nf|eld |
Maths Shed Champlon
Sami Elsayed
‘Mirodo Champion
- Donovan Butler
 Dojo Champion |
~ Roman Hughes

ATS Companion Champl‘ \‘
| Asmin Yolcu

Dojo Champion
Leah Evans




Another week has flown by in EYFS and what a busy one it has been! On
Thursday we went on the double decker bus to Kenyon Hall Farm! What
a lovely morning we had collecting lots of strawberries and enjoying an
educational walk around the farm seeing the chickens, berries and
barley wheat fields. In the afternoon we enjoyed a lovely afternoon tea
with scones, cream and the strawberries we had picked.
Thank you to everyone who came to volunteer the children had such a
great day and so did we!

R 758 - BN
Mathematics
In Maths this week we have been learning about data handling. We have
explored, created and interpreted data from pictograms and have also
discovered how tally marks can help us when gathering data too.

Thank you to everyone who attended RL class assembly on Friday. Next
week is transition week on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday.The
children should come to EYFS on Monday. On Tuesday and Wednesday
they will go straight to their Year 1 classroom and be collected from
there. Have a lovely weekend everyone!

Have a great weekend! The EYFS Team






We have learnt how to take a video and
record our friends sharing some news, just
like news presenters. We enjoyed sharing
news about sports week.

We went on a minibeast hunt during our
Science lesson!



2L have enjoyed Taekwondo this week. We
learned how to defend and protect ourselves
using skill and body movements

In Maths we have been learning about 3D
shapes and making structures
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highlight of the week. We listened to a group
called Sister Sledge who sung a disco song
about Family. Contrasting sounds when we

listened to relaxing classical music. Both very
different styles but great in their own way.

Our highlight of the week was going to
St Bedes to complete a Drumba activity.
We loved dancing to the beat and getting

to hit the pads as hard as possible!



This week in our RE lesson, we were role playing
‘The Parable of the two Debtors’ where we
learnt how Christians learn through stories

which have morals.

Year 4 are excited to observe what happens to
our eggs after being placed into different
liquids. Will our predictions of what will happen
to the shell be correct?

This investigation is helping us to understand
how different foods and liquids can affect the
enamel on our teeth.



=<
B,
3=
Un)
Un)
3=
=)
(=)

\ \_‘_‘\\.

e 2NANERN
/

,.
] I.\
.
Y \ 4
/ e i
3 e
% 4
h ¥
< -

’ 7 ,\‘ R

SN

VAR

My favourite part of the week was visiting the
Butterfly House at Victoria park as | had never been
there before and there were lots of exotic butterflies
to learn about.

This week we visited the butterfly house in
Victoria park. We were surrounded by butterflies
and they landed on our heads! We also sketched

things in the park in our sketchbooks.
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Year 6 have been getting themselves ready for
their high school transition days next week.
Here they are preparing some of their best
work to show their new teachers.

y
This week, Year 6 have been solving Mr Crook's
problem of not missing the England match
while sorting bath time. They were tasked to
use all of their knowledge from their electricity
topic to develop a system of alerting Mr Crook
that the bath was full when the water reached

its maximum.



This week we went on a school trip to Victoria Park in
Widnes to visit the butterfly house as part of our science
topic on life cycles. We had to show our inner resilience by
overcoming our fear of walking around as butterflies
landed on us! We had to show good understanding of not
only how to keep the butterflies safe but also how others
in our group might be feeling as there were
some nervous faces.

To finish off the day we had to collaborate to produce
some great sketches that we could take back to school.
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EYFS had a fantastic time on Thursday strawberry picking
at Kenyon Hall Farm. They then returned to school to
enjoy an afternoon tea with their parents using the
strawberries they had picked.
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Today we learned all about how to stay safe in the
woodland and now we’re ‘Great with 8"

We acted out some of the creatures that live in our
woodland - woodpeckers, woodlice, mice, squirrels,
spiders, robins and wood pigeons. Then we chose one to
make out of clay. Can you guess which amazing creatures
we made? Well done 1H!
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1H became news presenters during their computing
lesson this week. They took turns of navigating the ipad to
record and presenting. They did an amazing job!
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We enjoyed Our DT week. We were joined by Rachel from
Cronton College who helped us create our final pouches
inspired by Aladdin. We used calico fabric and added a
pocket using a cross stitch.

We then printed patterns onto our final piece.
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YEAR 2 - D.T

In Year 2 we took part in a Textiles workshop with Rachel
from Cronton College. We practised the running stitch we
learned the previous week and successfully created a
functional pouch inspired by Aladdin.

We also added detail using block printing with metallic
colours and different shapes and sizes.

Just look at our wonderful final products!
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Class 1L cashed in some of their Dojo points for lunch
with Mr Paton or to wear their own clothes for the day!

1




On Wednesday members of the School Council went to
the DCBL stadium to attend the Halton Healthy School
Celebration Event. The children have a presentation,
created by themselves, about how to live a healthy
lifestyle including healthy eating, water consumption and
advice on screen time.




On Friday, the children in Year 1 applied their History
learning during their Great Fire of London workshop.
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“AMPI':N
Kids Camp
LUNTS HEATH

PRIMARY

27TH -28TH | o THE LITTLE
AUGUST MERMAID

DPANGE GAMP 24
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KMsCamp |

MOORFIELD
PRIMARY

WEEK 1
29TH JUL-
2ND AUG
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Widnes Tennis Club

OPEN DAY
Sunday 30" June 2024

- Free Tennis Coacl

- Free use of courts

- Equipment Provided (wear suitable clothing and
footwear to play)

- Tombola

- Preloved Tennis Items (for sale)

- Bouncy Castle, Food and Refreshments Available

. 10 hours Free Coaching Session i1f you join on the
day

Widnes Tennis Club, Highfield Road, Widnes. WA8 7DW
(Shared entrance with St Peter and Pauls Catholic College)
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/widnestennisacademy



